

Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting – 4 July 2017
ATTENDEES: Pierre Miles, David Dawson, Paul Richardson, Brian Chidwick, Phil Sanford, Jon Marshall
AGENDA


Apologies for Absence
1 Minutes and actions of previous meeting

2 LVG Events 2017

a. Route to Lunch

i. 16 July - ?
ii. 20th August – Pat and Chris Glasbey
b. Wednesday Evenings

i. 5th July – Luton Hoo – picnic in the walled garden  

ii. 2nd August – Shine and Show at The Cock Inn

iii. 6th September - TBD

c. BIG-4

i. Muncer’s Mystery Meander - 6th August

ii. CACCC Falling Down Visit to the Isle of Wight – 15-18 September – fully booked
iii. Social Event - date and venue are TBD

d. Shine and Show Night

e. Others to promote?

3 Programme for 2018 – initial inputs

a. Trip to N France in May/June 2018

b. From previous years:  DID, Springing Up, Falling Down, Ramps, Festival of Txport, STMD, Flywheel, Tibbles, Luton Hoo picnic, Silverstone Classic, RNLI Pirton,
c. New to LVG:  Bletchley Park,  Isle of Man (classic car races), Deal, Goodwood, Stoneleigh, Corinium, Welland Wander, NEC shows, Le Mans Classic (6-8 July), weekend on Essex/Suffolk coast (inc Maldon Museum of Steam  - check out their website for 2017 info: www.museumofpower.org.uk/Events.html ), Aldeburgh Day or weekend run), Spa Classic, TRR track day, TRR tour (eg Ireland, EU,?), ?
4 2017 AGM and 2018 Kick-Off Meeting – joint event?  - date and venue TBD
5 Calendar for 2018

6 TRR Financial Support 
7 2017 Committee Meetings – confirm dates still acceptable

a. Committee Meeting    3rd October 2017

8 TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, website

9 AOB

10 Venue and date of next meeting
MINUTES OF MEETING

Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence have been received from Chris Glasbey
1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  

Review of Actions

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	61
	Standard Triumph Marque Day
4/2/17:  Contact TRR and the ST Marque Day organisers, re discount tickets.

7/3/17:  Tickets at a discount from those publicised by the TRR are no longer available.  It was decided that the group would finance a £5pp discount to those who pre-book via the LVG.  Brian took an action to publicise this in the imminent TRunnion.
9/5/17: Article included in TRunnion.  Paul took an action to devise a route that participants may use to get to the venue.
4/7/17: Route produced and used – enjoyed by all.  Action closed.
	Pierre

Brian

Paul
	19/2/17
19/3/17

7/6/17
Closed

	66
	Autumn Social Event

7/3/17: It was agreed that the LVG would have another autumn social event but to ask the membership for their ideas of what should be planned.  Brian took an action to include such a request in the imminent publication of TRunnion

9/5/17: Article included.  All committee members to come up with possible venues for consideration at the July committee meeting, when a short list will be drawn up for consideration at the group meetings.
4/7/17: Input received from Phil – Stoke Bruerne canal museum, Coventry Motor Museum and the Chiltern Open Air Museum (for October).  Other suggestions included Wimpole and Gressingham.   An action was placed on all committee members to consult with their ’other halves’ and provide Pierre with inputs.
	Brian

All
ALL
	31/3/17

3 July
ASAP

	67
	LVG Trip to France

7/3/17:  After the discussion, Phil agreed to provide Brian with some words to publicise the plans for 2018 for inclusion in TRunnion.

9/5/17: Article included.  Action closed.
4/7/17:  Phil and David to continue discussions with Scenic Car Tours on the basis of 6-8 nights in France, starting towards the end of May 2018.
	Phil
Phil / David
	ASAP

3/10/17

	68
	Autoglym Detailing Demo

7/3/17: One of the suggestions for an LVG event was to have Autoglym provide members with a demonstration of detailing a TR.  Phil took an action to contact Autoglym to find out if something could be arranged.

9/5/17: Event has been fully organised.  Action on Phil to provide Brian with info for distribution and on Brian to send it out.
4/7/17:  Info provided and distributed.  Event completed.  Actions all closed.
	Phil

Phil / Brian
	31/3/17

10/5/17
Closed

	69
	M3 Tour

9/5/17: The following actions have been placed: 

On Brian (to devise a registration form and to distribute along with a suitable introductory doct), on Chris (to promote in TRunnion), on Pierre to inform the TRR of the event, and on Paul (to act as the focal point for registration).

Subsequently, Pierre took an action to contact Pete regarding photogenic locations on his tour route.
4/7/17:  Registration form completed and included in TRunnion.  TRR informed of event and email sent to PM regarding locations for photographs.  Info on locations will be provided when route has been finalised
Action: Pierre to ensure a poster is produced for early distribution to LVG and for inclusion in TRunnion.
	Brian / Chris / Pierre

Paul
Pierre
Pierre
	14/5/17

Ongoing

16/5/17
ASAP

	71
	4/7/17:  Shine and Show Night.  Pierre took an action to request a note be added in the imminent TRunnion to request prize donations to be given to Phil.  
	Pierre
	ASAP

	72
	4/7/17:  2017 AGM and 2018 KO:  David took an action to investigate the feasibility and cost of using the Chesfield Downs Centre for this event on 21 Jan 2018.
	David
	3/10/17


2. LVG Events 2017
a. Route to Lunch 
Given the effort required to plan R2L routes and the low participation in them, it was decided to drop the run for July and so perhaps encourage more participation in the August run being organised by Pat and Chris Glasbey.  Subsequent R2L planning will be dependent upon participation in August.
b. Wednesday Evening Meetings
Imminent meetings were noted as July at Luton Hoo, with the August meeting being the organised Shine and Show event at the Cock Inn.  The Wednesday evening meeting on 6 September will be at The Polhill Arms at Renhold MK41 0JP (about 3 miles NE of Bedford centre).
c. The BIG-4

i) Muncer’s Mystery Meander – The M3 Tour, 6 August 2017
It was reported that the current list of participants numbered just 7 cars.  It was decided that a last effort will be made to advertise the event within LVG and if there is little improvement in numbers, to advertise it to adjacent groups.  An action was placed on Pierre to provide Brian as soon as possible with a suitable poster that could be emailed to all.
ii) Autumn Trip to the Isle of Wight

Nothing further to report.  Bookings for accommodation, ferries and participation in the show have been made and all monies paid.
iii) Autumn Social Event

After some discussion, it was agreed that the event will be held on Sunday 1st October but no decision was made on the venue.  Instead, it was decided that committee members would discuss options with their ‘other halves’, to help with having an event with a wider appeal.  An action was placed on all committee members to come up with suggestions and provide them to Pierre.
d. Shine and Show Night, 2 August 2017
Phil Sanford and Nick Theze have completed preparations for this event and invited the TRR East Area director to judge entries.  Invitations have been sent out to approx. 7 classic car groups.  A BBQ will be provided by the Cock Inn.  There will be a raffle and donations of prizes are requested.  Pierre took an action to request a note be added in the imminent TRunnion to request prize donations to be given to Phil.  Volunteers are required to help with traffic/parking – hi-viz jackets essential. 
e. Other Events to Promote

There was some discussion on the general subject of working with adjacent groups, the result of which was that it was decided to make an unannounced visit a local group during the second half of August.  Details will be provided nearer the date.
3. Programme for 2018

a. The LVG 2018 Trip to France

This trip is the reincarnation of the aborted trip planned for September 2017 and will remain on our calendar for 2018.  A benefit of the delay is that in the interim period, LVG members will have (or already have) made recent trips to the general areas of interest such that it will be possible to tailor the trip highlights with greater certainty.

The plan is to use the company Scenic Car Tours for detailed planning of ferries, accommodation and routes and then to adapt their suggestions for places of interest to our specific needs.  In simple outline, we expect to be using the short-sea crossing (boat or train) from Dover and then drive down to the Loire with an overnight stop en route (possibly on the coast near Honfleur).  After a few days in the Loire (freestyle: chateaux, vineyards, lazing around, etc) and possibly including a visit to the Atlantic coast, we return with an overnight stop (possibly near Giverny for Monet’s Garden, or near Le Mans) for the crossing back to Dover.

Nothing has been finalised regarding the details of the trip but it is likely to include 6-8 nights in France, beginning towards the end of May 2018.  David and Phil will continue with their action to progress this event.
b. The General Way Forward

There was a long discussion on the general subject of forward planning for specific events and the subsequent levels of participation by LVG members.  In essence, a lot of time and effort is required to properly plan and manage an event, usually by just one or two people, and it is extremely disappointing that the level of participation is often rather low – usually involving the same relatively small core group of LVG members.

It was decided therefore, that the BIG-4 concept will be dropped for 2018.  TRunnion will continue to list many events likely to be of interest to LVG members but the LVG as an organisation will not plan an event.  However, where there appears to be sufficient interest within the group for a specific event, LVG attendance may be coordinated to provide more of a ‘group presence’. 
The email contact list for the LVG is well in excess of 120 people and with this number of contacts, is very cumbersome to use as a result of restrictions placed by service providers on private (ie non-business) use of email services.  Although none of the email addresses used appear to be incorrect, there is very little feedback from notices sent out.  It was decided therefore to generate a second list of contacts that will be used to contact only those LVG members who declare an interest in being informed about forthcoming events.  In the near future, TRunnion and emails to the full contact list will be used to invite LVG members to OPT IN to the events-only list.  The full email contact list will remain in use for more general communications.  This change will significantly reduce the effort required to maintain communications and hopefully result in more focussed participation in future events.
However, all members are encouraged to check the LVG 'Events Calendar' page which will continue to be regularly updated with additional events, details and entry forms.  The LVG Facebook page will also continue to provide event reminders and last-minute information about ad hoc informal events organised by members.  This is open to the public, so all members can view posts, regardless of whether or not they have their own Facebook account.   
4. 2017 AGM and 2018 Kick-Off Meeting
It was agreed that combining these two meetings was a good idea and after a little discussion, it was considered that the Chesfield Downs Golf and Country Club could be a suitable venue.  David took an action to investigate the feasibility and cost for an event on 21 January 2018.
5. Calendar for 2018
A number of photos have been received but many more are required.
6. TRR Financial Support

There was some discussion regarding the purchase of special tools that could be used within the group but nothing specific was identified.  Consideration will be given to requesting support for room hire the AGM/KO meeting in January, when more is known.
7. Dates for Future Committee Meetings

No change.  Venues will be decided closer to each date.
8. Communications (TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, Website)

It was noted that TRunnion is obviously going through a transition phase with its new editor and will no doubt settle down very shortly.  It was noted that Facebook participation is extremely low, with a comment made that perhaps we should look at the FB pages of other TRR groups to see what use could be made of FB.  There was some discussion regarding other communication methods, with specific mention being made of WhatsApp.  This facility was found to be extremely useful by the 6 members who used it for their TR trip to the Spa Classic event in Belgium and may be of use in the wider group.  It provides near-instant communication using a (relatively) smart phone but does avoid the need to log onto the internet to access emails, FB, etc.
9. Venue and Date of Next Meeting
The next committee meeting will be held at 10am on TUESDAY 3rd October, venue TBD.

10. AOB

None.
After thanking Pat and David Dawson for being –as always - excellent hosts, the meeting was closed.

MEETING CLOSED

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: SOCIAL RUNS and TOURING ASSEMBLIES
This subject was not discussed at the committee meeting but is included here to ensure a wide distribution.

There has recently been concern expressed regarding the insurance and liability aspects associated with holding driving events organised by LVG members and how these might reflect on the organisers of such events.  The situation is slightly complicated because the TRR is affiliated to the MSA and therefore is required to operate within MSA guidelines.
The subject matter was discussed at the Group Leader Meeting in March 2017 and more recently in an email exchange with the TRR specialist in such matters, Roy Clough.  The outcome of the email exchanges appears clear but there is plenty of scope for ambiguity to exist, particularly considering what conditions are necessary to declare an event to be a touring assembly rather than a social run.  The MSA Year Book for 2017 that defines these events contains frequent use of the word ‘may’ in defining various conditions and when combined with the use of ‘mandatory’ in some instances, is less than clear to everyone.
Further discussions will be taking place over the coming weeks, from which it is hoped that clarity will emerge.
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